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Attention: Ms Maria Naughton 

Re: Application for Aquaculture Licences in Castlemain Harbour—T06/382A, T06/383A & T06/384 

Dear Ms Naughton 

It is intended, in the first instance, to respond to the comments of An Taisce and Irish Lights in the 

context to which these comments refer to the applications referred to above. Perhaps a more in-

depth understanding of the strategy underpinning such applications might have elicited alternative 

responses. 

The applications for the three new sites is not intended to increase the volume of production of the 

applicant, but rather to spread the current level of activity on the existing site (already licensed —

T06/255A) across that site and three additional non-contiguous sites for which licences are sought. 
The proposal is aimed at spreading the risk from mortality in oysters arising from shifting sands and 

sar,  ranks and such similar natural occurrences that seem to be becoming more prevalent. Such 

events threaten the viability of the enterprise and the sustainabillty of associated jobs. Moreover, 

decentrallsing of the activity would spread the risk from oyster mortality that occurs from time to 

time on specific sites caused by as yet undetermined factors. Water quality may be a factor despite 

the fact that oysters are natural water purifiers. In this overall context, the applicant cooperates with 

the Marine Institute on a continuous oyster health monitoring programme. Moreover, the lowering 

of intensity of production on the existing licensed site would easily off-set the miniscule change to 

the spatial area change in terms of risk to the habitat conservation features of the estuary. 

Other submissions, such as, those concerned with the Impact an the tourism, seems less relevant. 

Indeed it could be argued that many of the activities relating to leisure can have a much more 

int ve Impact on the integrity of the area, from a Natura 2000 perspective, when compared with 

oyster growing. Such arguments also fail to take into account the welfare and preservation of local 

communities. With the demise of salmon fishing and the substantial reduction in the mussel 
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industry, oyster farming is the last remaining activity contributing to the sustainability of the local 
fishing community. 

I trust the arguments put forward will allay any concerns associated with the applications. 

You r 

Su livan 

Director 

C, 
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